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Dear Parents and Carers,




          18th  January 2019

I would just like to start by talking about homework and reading. You will hopefully remember this powerful image from international research on reading:[image: image2.png]o S e
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This was the main reason we abandoned written homework in English and Maths and made our focus reading 20 minutes a day. Although lots of children are clearly reading 20 minutes a day it is clear from talking with teachers that many are not and this will mean we won’t see as much impact on our homework changes as we want.  

As part of the Home/School Agreement which all parents sign, supporting children with their learning at home including regular reading is a key expectation of parents.  As we are now no longer asking children apart from Year 6 to do anything else at home we will be asking all parents to re-sign this at Parent Consultations this term so we can be assured of parental commitment in supporting reading at home. 

We have invested heavily in smart Reading Records and these are the main way that teachers monitor the reading at home. Please ensure a signature appears in this each day to show your child has read and that this is in school for teachers to check each Friday. 

House points are already a popular part of our whole school reward system (also known as golden points to our younger children) and will be given to the children when there is evidence of the children reading 5 times per week. 

If a reading record isn’t handed in or isn’t completed parents will be issued a reminder and after two weeks a letter home. 

We are also exploring ways of encouraging and enjoying reading more at school and will be in touch about these ideas in due course. If you think you might be able to help and be one of our parent reader volunteers then please do get in touch with us via the school office, so we can get you set up and you will be able to further support reading for our children. 

A much quieter week at school this week. Well done to Year 2 for holding an excellent express event on Wednesday and thank you to all the parents who attended. Please see details below regarding Spring Parent Consultations.  Finally, thanks to the PTFA for organising the disco for the children this evening.

Yours faithfully,
Mr Perkins
Principal 

News from the children –

Our children’s Reporters are: Oliver L, Rebecca, Ella G, Greta, Gracie, Katie, Lily M, and Oliver S.

Our Editors are: Esme and Daisy A.  

Nursery

We have been making stick crowns in outdoor classroom.

We have been joining in fun and actions to the Gruffalo.

Reception

We have been doing disney frozen yoga.

We have been adding and learning the plus sign.

Year 1

We have been doing cosmic yoga.

We have been learning about space.

Year 2

We have had our parents come in to see our marching band.

We have been writing questions about our new topic which is towers,tunnels and turrets.

Year 3 

We have been making Parachutes.

We have been learning about multiplying and division.

Year 4

We have been learning about sarcasm-not!

We have been learning how to do multiplication and dividing.

Year 5

We have been separating mixtures from Alchemy Island.

We have been reading Shakespeare's The Tempest.

Year 6 

We have had new power maths books.

Messages

Parent consultations

Parent Consultations this year will take place the week before the half term break on  Tuesday 12th, and Wednesday 13th February. Teachers will be sending home appointment lists today with the eldest child in school.

Book club volunteers needed

Mrs Luxton is looking for 3 volunteers to help with our book club project. This involves coming in to school once a week for 30 minutes reading aloud to a small group of children who will be the same each week. Volunteers will need to agree to a DBS check. Please let Mrs Luxton or the office know if you are able to help with this fantastic project. 

Violin lessons at Littletown

Would your child like to learn the Violin? Violin lessons are on a Friday morning at Littletown Primary Academy. Please see the office or contact our teacher Mrs Miller on 01404 46965 or emilymillermusic@yahoo.co.uk 
School events/Dates 
Week beginning 21st January :
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Year 3 Gym Festival at HCC

Year 3 swimming
	
	Nursery Outdoor classroom
	
	Year 4 Cake sale
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